

Claremont Primary School Claremont Road, Manchester M14 7NA

Tel: 0161 226 2066

Web: www.claremontprimary.com

Email: admin@claremont.manchester.sch.uk

Headteacher

Ms Anne Conboy BA (Hons) MA

17th February 2022

Dear Parents / Carers,

I would like to thank you for all your support and understanding over the term as we all continue to cope with the effects of COVID-19. Despite the difficulties we have faced there has been much to celebrate. Our sports teams have been very successful. We have competed in Basketball, Dodgeball, Hockey, and football competitions locally and city wide. We are really pleased and proud that our teams regularly win the school games values awards which recognises the values of teamwork, fair play, equality, respect and passion.

Some of our Year 2 and Year 6 children have been attending Saturday classes at the Manchester Metropolitan University. They will start again on 5th March.

World book day will be in the first week back after the holidays on Thursday March 3<sup>rd</sup>. The books we have chosen as our theme this year are "The day the crayons quit" and "The day the crayons came home". The children may dress in their favourite colour for the day. There will be no need to buy any outfits or costumes.

Please take time to read our Spring newsletter on the website <a href="https://claremontprimary.com/">https://claremontprimary.com/</a>. I hope all of our families and friends keep safe and well and have a peaceful half term.

Yours sincerely,

Anne Conboy

Miss A M Conboy Headteacher